CPSee

October 15, 2023

Mr. Chris Shaw

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ)
Industrial and Hazardous Waste Permits Section MC-130
PO Box 13087

Austin, Texas 78711-3087

Subject: Coal Combustion Residual (CCR) Rule
Notice of Intent to Close - Sludge Recycle Holding (SRH) Pond
CPS Energy - Calaveras Power Station (aka Calaveras Plant Site)
San Antonio, Bexar County, Texas
Registration No. CCR102

Pursuant to Title 40, Code of Federal Regulations, Part 257 (40 CFR §257) Subpart D (aka the CCR
Rule) and as specified in 40 CFR §257.102(qg), this letter serves as the notification of intent to TCEQ to
close the Sludge Recycle Holding (SRH) Pond at the CPS Energy Calaveras Power Station. The initial
CCR Unit Closure and Post-Closure Plan dated October 14, 2016 and the most recently amended
CCR Unit Closure and Post-Closure Plan dated August 18, 2023 identify the activities necessary to
complete the closure of the SRH Pond by removal of CCR. Both the initial and amended CCR Unit
Closure and Post-Closure Plan and this notification letter have been placed in the facility's operating
records as well as on our publicly accessible CCR website.

A certification by a qualified professional engineer is not required with this notification letter since the
closure of the SRH Pond is by removal of CCR.

If there are any questions regarding this notification, please contact me at 210-422-2479 or by email
at mmmalone@cpsenergy.com.
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Michael M. Malone, P.E.
Sr. Manager, CPS Energy

500 McCullough + San Antonio, Texas 78215




